
Muskegon Rotary Re-Wine Notes     January 19, 2017 

 
Attendance:  Orville Crain, Susan Crain, Joe Finkler, Jan Mink, John Noling, Kevin Ricco, Esther Ricco, 
Braxton Gerdes, John Slocum 
 

 
Guests:  Kaitlin Hermanson, Jordyn Hallberg, Michael Koch, Papa Njai, Lauren Cribbs, Katie Ely, Kevin Kim 
 
 
 

Meeting started at approximately 5:15pm 
 
Meeting tonight spent working on Get Your Chili On event.  Updates as follows: 
 

 Serving cups were numbered.  We have 40 cups each for 24 pots of chili. 

 The ReWine meeting on Thursday, Feb. 2 will be at the Muskegon Innovation Hub.  We will 
discuss set up and other details for the Feb. 9th event. 

 24 confirmed pots of chili, we have several people on the wait list but want to see how ticket sales go. 

 We’ve had several gifts donated for prizes.  Kevin will take those to the Hub for safekeeping. 

 Approximate tickets sales so far at 110 tickets sold.  
 

A wager was made between North Muskegon and Mona Shores.   Each school is going to see 
how many tickets they can sell (in proportion to their student body) and whoever sells the most is 
the winner.   
 
The prize:  The less than winning group (no losers here) will wear their Interact t-shirts and sing 
the winning team’s high school fight song at the winning team’s high school.  

 

 A $330.00 donation was made by the North Muskegon Interact club to support the efforts in Honduras. 

 It was decided that we would have 3 chili winners, 1st, 2nd and 3rd place.  Any other donated gifts will be 
raffled off. 

 Joe Finkler will be running the raffle. 

 Esther will run the voting, voting will end at 6:30pm, add that time to the voting slips. 

 Small ladles for chili, Katie seeing if we can borrow some from Baker. 

 At the Feb. 2 meeting bring extension cords and power strips of you have them.  Make sure you have 
them labeled with your name. 

 We will need 4 additional volunteers from each high school.  Students will get names so we can make 
them special nametags. 
 

Other Notes: 
 
Meeting on Jan. 26 will be a short meeting as members have another commitment later that evening. 
 
Feb. 2 meeting will be at the Muskegon Innovation Hub.  We need to: 

 Cancel space at the Holiday Inn. 

 Designate someone to be at the Holiday Inn at 5:15pm and if anyone shows up for the meeting 
to direct them to the Hub. 

 
Katy is going to provide us with information about the Station Grill fundraiser as soon as it is available. 

 
The MCC Rotaract group will meet every Monday at 5:00 in room L169 at MCC.  All are welcome to 
attend. 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 6:30pm 
 
Submitted by E. Ricco 


